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MONDAY, NOVEMBER 16, 2020                 ALL PRESENT 
___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
President Shenigo called the meeting to order and opened with the Pledge  
of Allegiance. 
 
Pete Daniel re Various Issues.   
 Annual Township Meeting.   The County Engineer has a meeting with the 
Townships every year to discuss roadwork for the ensuing year.  In looking 
at the ORC, it states that the County Commissioners have to approve the 
date, time and location of such meeting.  Pete made contact with Mr. 
Farschman with this information. Mr. Farschman thanked Pete for the 
information and stated that since the Commissioners have never objected to 
this meeting in the past, he assumed he was within code compliance.   
Mr. Farschman has scheduled this meeting for Friday, December 4, 2020 in 
the Engineer’s garage.   

Mr. Shenigo asked why is the meeting scheduled to be held in the 
Engineer’s garage, with Pete stating it’s due to Covid-19 pandemic 
restrictions.  They questioned the fact that if this meeting has more than 
10 people, it should probably take place virtually.  The Governor is laying 
out new orders mandating 10 or less at a gathering.  Pete said he will 
contact the Engineer again and relay this information to him and suggest 
having this meeting virtually this year. 
 Erie MetroParks Leases.  Pete received word from Assistant Prosecutor 
Gery Gross that the Erie MetroParks Attorney has several things he would 
like to address.  The first being the Northwoods’ lease that is in place 
until 2027.  Erie MetroParks would like to amend this agreement and extend 
the lease so that all Erie Metroparks leases expire at the same time.   
 The other issue has to do with the driveway easement leading up to the 
MetroParks main office.  A survey has been completed but the driveway is 
vaguely referenced in the deeds to a couple of the adjoining parcels. Their 
attorney claims that the driveway is never really described with 
particularity.  Therefore, MetroParks would like to draft a free standing 
access easement to attach to the survey and legal description for the 
driveway.  This would provide them with having an official record for the 
driveway.  Pete wants to research this a little more because he believes 
that there already is something in place regarding this driveway.   
Mr. Shenigo agreed that in the lease it the maintenance of the driveway is 
mentioned. 
 Gas Tax collection.  Hank pulled the latest gas tax collections for 
November sales, which total $316,000.  The initial numbers projected, prior 
to Covid-19 pandemic, was $327,000, so these numbers are not far off 
projections.    
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Mr. Old asked the status of the Engineer giving his entire staff the bonus 
that the Commissioners authorized.  Pete stated he has spoken with the 
Engineer who has given reasons why the bargaining unit did not receive the 
bonus.  So there has been no action taken on this yet.  The Commissioners 
thought they authorized the $9,000 to be transferred into the Engineer’s 
salary line item.  Pete stated that the budgetary policies and guidelines 
need to be re-amended due to the fact that the deadline for bonus has since 
expired.  The Commissioners want to have all official paperwork completed 
at Wednesday’s Commission meeting so everything will be done on the 
Commissioners end.  Mr. Old stated that is was the Commissioners intentions 
for all county employees to receive this bonus and he doesn’t understand 
why these 10 people are being excluded. The Commissioners feel that it’s 
only fair for all county employees to receive the bonus.   
 Sales Tax.  Compared to last year, sales tax collections for November, 
August sales, is down 11%, which was projected.  This brings sales tax 
collections just under $13.9 million year-to-date.  With seeing preliminary 
numbers for September sales, we should end up collecting approximately 
$15.3 million.  The County forecasted $14.6 million, so this is a positive.  
September collections, with non-auto sales included, is showing higher 
collections than last year at that time.  Since these collections are 
looking good, Pete suggested we may want to think about adding some of this 
surplus into the Capital Fund, which is at a budget of zero.  Pete 
mentioned two large projects that need to be looked at including a new HVAC 
system for the Jail and the Courthouse. Engineering firms need to be hired 
for the design process of these projects.  Pete estimated that this will 
cost around $47,000/$48,000 for the Jail design and around $35,000 for the 
Courthouse design. The Commissioners agreed that these projects need to be 
started.  Pete said he would speak with Gary Weilnau to start the process. 
 
On motion of Mr. Old and second of Mr. Shoffner, Board adjourns; Roll Call:  
All Aye 
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